Ambassador Motaz Zahran

Embassy of the Arab Republic of Egypt

3521 International Ct NW

Washington DC 20008

Dear Ambassador,

I am writing to express my deep concern over the arbitrary detention of the Egyptian publisher, writer and opposition politician Hisham Kassem. He has been arrested after being accused of defamation by a politician. The charges brought against Hisham Kassem refer to his public criticism of the government’s mishandling of the economic crisis, and thus they are a violation of his right to freedom of expression. He faces up to three years of imprisonment. His lawyers have reported several violations of fair trial standards, including withholding information and barring observers from the trial.

I urge the Egyptian authorities to release Hisham Kassem immediately and unconditionally, and to drop all charges against. Criminal defamation laws must not be used to muzzle journalists and activists. Instead, accusations of “insult” and “defamation” should be treated as a matter for civil litigation.

Yours sincerely,

